Krista Herlihy, Administrator Central Coast Greenhouse Growers Association P.O. Box 980 Nipomo, CA 93444

Dear Ms. Herlihy,

We have reviewed the material on CCGGA's public policy, which was distributed to our Council at the January 27, 2014 SCAC meeting, and the standards for truck drivers listed on CCGGA's website as part of its "Good Neighbor Policy".

The SCAC supports your "Good Neighbor Policy", particularly your standards for truck drivers that include:

- Avoid parking near residences with the truck's engine or refrigerator running.
- Use the California Highway Patrol's approved locations for overnight parking to wit:

Hutton Road south of Cuyama Lane

Cuyama Lane at Hutton Road

Thompson Road north of Highway 101

Los Berros Road west of Highway 101

- Additionally, it is our understanding that the standard business hours for your Association members is 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.

In light of the ongoing problems testified to by the area residents concerning the truckers servicing Viva Farms, a member of your Association, we request that your Association urge Viva Farms to require their truckers to conform to the dictates of your "Good Neighbor Policy".

Your consideration of this request is appreciated.

By direction of the South County Advisory Council

Istar Holiday, Corresponding Secretary

Cc: Supervisor Caren Ray